LIVING THE LANCER LIFE



Take a few minutes to share what you have been up to since graduating from Notre Dame. Complete a simple survey so we can keep in touch and you may be profiled in a future edition of our e-newsletter. Click **here** to complete the form.



Dr. James Zavodjancik '02 is now the Executive Director of Instruction, Curriculum and Assessment for the Town of Fairfield, CT. James previously served as principal of Booth Hill School in Shelton, CT. In his new role, he will provide supervisory support to building administrators and curriculum directors. James will lead the development of the district's instructional expectations, curriculum, and assessment for pre-kindergarten through 12th grade. In addition, he will oversee district data to support student achievement and district goals. Best of luck, James!

Patti Silk Popp '86 and Allen Popp '86 are celebrating their 25th wedding anniversary in 2020. This special milestone will also mark the 20th anniversary of their family owned business, Sport Hill Farm, which is located in Easton, CT. Learn more about their commitment to farming in our local community by clicking **here**. Congratulations!





Delaney O'Keefe '17 was recently honored as the 2020 recipient of the Distinction in Leadership Award from the criminal justice faculty of the Henry C. Lee College of Criminal Justice & Forensic Science at the University of New Haven. Delaney will graduate in May 2021 with a BS in Criminal Justice with a concentration in Crime Victim Services and a certificate in Paralegal Studies. Delaney has been a committee head in several positions with the American Criminal Justice Association and is Vice President of Operations for her sorority, Delta Phi Epsilon. Kudos to you, Delaney!







After ND, **Virginia (Ginny) Day '61** decided to pursue a career in nursing. After spending many years as an educator and administrator, she felt another calling. She returned to the classroom and earned her Master of Divinity degree from Union Theological Seminary and went on to obtain the Clinical Pastoral Education credits necessary to become a certified Catholic Chaplain. She works as a System Chaplain at Northwell Health in New York where her primary role had been to minister to hospice and palliative care patients. However, with the Covid-19 crisis, she has shifted roles and is currently working to support the needs of the Northwell health care workers. It is wonderful to see our alumni living out the Lancer mission!